

Redcliffs Residents Association

Minutes of the Committee meeting held at 7.30pm on 5th November 2018 at the Redcliffs Library

1. Present: Christine Toner (Chair), Pat McIntosh (Sec), Chris Doudney, Fletcher Stanton, Peter Croft, Chris Bartlett, Dave Bryce
Apologies: Tony Burns, Duncan Currie, Darren Fidler, Marie-Claude Hebert
In attendance: Amy Hart, CCC community development advisor
Joshua Neville, CCC planner for MRMP
2. Declaration of interest. None
3. Minutes. The minutes of the meeting of 1st October 2018 were moved by Christine seconded by Chris Doudney and accepted.
4. Update from Josh Neville on the progress of the Main Road Master Plan. He regretted having to inform residents that the proposed start time for this project had been put back for 3 years in the latest District Plan and the money would not now be available until 2022 (for the village) and 2026 (for Moncks Bay). However the work adjacent to Moa Bone Point Cave would be in progress by Christmas. He may have some money available for small enhancements such as signage and planting. There was support for this and considerable discussion around aspects of the project.
While accepting that it was not a planning issue, the discussion also covered relations with Council in general and the committee expressed general disappointment with the lack of progress from Council in restoring an attractive and vibrant village environment following the earthquakes and observed the poor quality of current maintenance of the public areas, even when issues were reported.
5. Update from Amy Hart who informed the committee about an open day on the site for the proposed Linwood Pool which will be held on site (Smith Street) on 8th December. She also informed the committee that her secondment in the role was coming to an end and she would be replaced. The Chair proposed **a vote of thanks** for all her work, attendance at meetings and useful engagement with the residents and the committee, which has been much appreciated.
6. Deputations/submissions/petitions. None
7. Notice of motions. None
8. Correspondence: In:
Paula re property Moncks Spur Road, offering land for people to work. - Dave contacted them and discussed this.
Taylors Mistake baches - CCC consultation forwarded to residents
"Engaging with your Council and Community Board" from Sara Templeton
Bill Newsom complaining about the state of the steps to the beach at Shag Rock.
Replied.
Letter from Topsy Rule re history of Beachville Reserve and dangers of the beach.
Replied and response received
8. Finance. The Treasurer sent in a report: Month-end (Oct) bank balance was \$1696.65. We received \$900 grant from CCC during Sept and we paid WebSlice \$30.88 during Oct. I have set up payments (due to go out during Nov?) of \$242.91 for Secretarial

expenses (as per your invoice) plus \$231.96 to reimburse Christine for the newsletter boxes. This will leave a month-end (Nov) balance of \$1221.78.

9. Reports of sub-committees:

a. CCC, Coastal Pathway. No report.

b. Main Road Master Plan. See above discussion with planner.

c. Newsletter, community and social events, fundraising. No report.

d. Website, email, communications. No report.

e. Environment. Dave represented the RRA at the meeting to mark the Estuary Partnership for the East-Asian-Australasia Flyway. He has also circulated the Drayton Reserve report. The committee agreed to support in principle the Action for Climate Change with Enviro-Mark Solutions. The group planning to make use of red zone land in Taupata Street/Reekura Place for a community garden is progressing and a public meeting is proposed. A motion that the RRA support this project was moved by Chris Doudney, seconded by Christine Toner and carried. Pat reported on the establishment of a new group "Predator Free Redcliffs" to encourage and facilitate back yard trapping for predator control locally as part of the Predator Free Port Hills initiative.

f. Response and Resilience Team. No report.

10. General business.

a. The RRA will support the Neighbourhood Week event on 11th November run by the Beachville Road residents which will include a celebration of the opening of the steps at Beachville Road.

b. The issue of the community notice board was raised again but there was no consensus regarding the best location, and it was suggested that since the library now had their own they might be willing to display some information for general communications with residents.

c. The RRA committee restated its long-standing position of support for a reduction in the speed limit through the village centre to either 30kph or 40kph. Action - Darren

d. School rebuild updates received from Darren.

11. Community Policing meeting with Sumner CRA – we have been invited and Fletcher and Christine will attend.

12. Next committee meeting at 7.30pm on Monday 3rd December 2018 at the Redcliffs Library.